
 

 
 

STATE OF HAWAII 
 DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

OFFICE OF THE ADJUTANT GENERAL 
3949 DIAMOND HEAD ROAD 

HONOLULU, HAWAII 96816-4495 
 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

Building 46 and Building 1784 POV Parking Areas Asphalt Pavement Repaving & 
Striping, and Construction of Trash Bins Enclosures and Other Project Related Work, 

State of Hawaii, Department of Defense, Hawaii Army National Guard 
Job No. CA-202113 

 
 

 The items listed hereinafter are hereby made a part of the contract for the above-
mentioned project and shall govern the work taking precedence over previously issued 
contract documents governing the items mentioned.  Receipt of this addendum is to be 
acknowledged on page OF-7 of the proposer’s packet. 
 

In keeping with Governor Ige’s emergency declaration regarding COVID-19, 
Department of Defense (DoD), Engineering Office is temporarily altering the process to 
be used for bid openings to adhere to the requirement to avoid unnecessary gatherings. 
 

Bids will not be opened in public.  After 2:00 PM,  bids will be opened by two 
DoD, Engineering Office personnel.  Following the bid opening, the bid tabulation will be 
posted on the DoD website, http://dod.hawaii.gov/hieng/.  Additionally, DoD  will email to 
each bidder PDF files providing scans of all pages for each of the three apparent lowest 
bids received.  This service is intended to replace the prior practice of permitting bidders 
to photograph competitors' bid packages. 
 
 
Below are the answers to the questions submitted prior to the due date of June 
24, 2021. 
 

1. Please confirm the herbicide application by others. 
 

a. Herbicide applications along cracks shall be applied by other Contractor. 
Please read “Note” under work Item III.1 of Scope of Work.  

 
2. Please provide application rate of each coat of polymer-modified pavement 

sealer. 
 
a. The method of application of polymer-modified sealer is a combination of 

“squeegee” and spray method. Acceptable application rate for each coat is 
thirty (30) square feet per gallon. 

 
 

http://dod.hawaii.gov/hieng/


 
 

 

3. Please confirm that rinse water from pressure washing must be filtered and 
disposed of in landscaped area and not into the storm drain system. 

 
a. Use clean water (not irrigation water) for pressure washing. The existing 
     Bldg. 46 and Bldg. 1784, and Annex parking areas do not have drywells or  
     storm drain system. The used water from pressure washing shall be left on  
     the parking areas surfaces to dry. Do not dispose pressure wash-used  
     water on the unpaved grounds inside curbed “islands”.    

 
 
 
 
Stephen F. Logan 
Brigadier General 
Acting Adjutant General  
Posted: June 29, 2021 


